
May 22, 2021 
 
Dear Dunwoody Village Residents and Staff, 
Late Friday afternoon, we learned of 3 additional new cases of COVID 19 in 2 fully 
vaccinated staff members and 1 fully vaccinated resident.  We are continuing to 
contact trace and test, and we will keep you fully informed as we have more 
information.  Thankfully at this time, everyone who tested positive is feeling well.  
We are appreciative of all of our staff who are modifying our protocols as we 
respond to this news. And we are appreciative of the residents’ patience and 
understanding as we work through this challenge. We continue to follow all 
regulatory guidance and recommendations in addition to our infection control 
policies.  By regulation, because healthcare staff tested positive, this is considered 
an outbreak in Skilled Nursing and Personal Care. Residents and staff from these 
areas will begin testing on Saturday May 22, 2021. In addition, anyone identified 
through contact tracing will also be tested. 
 
Visitation 
We are suspending visitation in Skilled Nursing and Personal Care until we can 
complete testing of our residents and staff.  Visitors may come to Independent 
Living but must be masked in common areas and we ask that visits be held in 
resident’s homes, not in common spaces.  
 
Dining and Activities 
Meals will be delivered to all residents in Skilled Nursing and Personal Care until 
we can complete testing of our residents and staff.  
Meals will be delivered to residents in Independent Living or may be picked up in 
the Auditorium until we can complete contact tracing and testing of residents in 
close contact with those who were positive.  Dining in The Terrace is temporarily 
suspended and we will work to re-open soon.  Residents in Independent Living 
may continue with activities, but if you are indoors, in common areas, we are 
asking that you wear a mask until contact tracing and testing is complete for 
Independent Living residents. 
 
Although I am not on campus, please know I have been in constant 
communication with our leadership team and our staff.  Technology like Zoom is 
very helpful at keeping us connected at time like this.  Again, thank you to the 
residents for your partnership and understanding, and thank you to our amazing 
leadership and staff.  Together we are “Dunwoody Strong”! 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 


